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U.S. HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
2181 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING

WASHINGTON, DC 20515-6100

The Honorable Kathleen Sebelius

Secretary

U.S. Department of Health and Human Services
200 Independence Avenue, SW

Washington, D.C. 20201

Dear Secretary Sebelius:

MINCRITY MEMBERS:

GEORGE MILLER, CALIFORNIA
Senior Democratic Member

ROBERT E. ANDREWS, NEW JERSEY

ROBERT C. "BOBBY" SCOTT, VIRGINIA

RUBEN HINOJOSA, TEXAS

CAROLYN McCARTHY, NEW YORK

JOHN F. TIERNEY, MASSACHUSETTS

RUSH HOLT, NEW JERSEY

SUSAN A. DAVIS, CALIFORNIA

RAUL M. GRIJALVA, ARIZONA

TIMOTHY H. BISHOP, NEW YORK

DAVID LOEBSACK, IOWA

JOE COURTNEY, CONNECTICUT

MARCIA L. FUDGE, OHIO

JARED POLIS, COLORADO

GREGORIO KILILI CAMACHO SABLAN,
NORTHERN MARIANA ISLANDS

JOHN A. YARMUTH, KENTUCKY

FREDERICA S, WILSON, FLORIDA

SUZANNE BONAMICI, OREGON

The Committee on Education and the Workforce is conducting oversight to ensure federal
agencies are providing interested stakeholders with ample opportunity to be informed about and
provide comments on regulations being proposed by federal agencies. The Department of Health
and Human Services (HHS) has a number of initiatives within the committee’s jurisdiction,
including implementation of the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA),
providing benefits under Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF) programs, and
administering the Head Start program. We are seeking a better understanding of HHS’s
processes for providing notice and communicating with stakeholders about its regulatory

proposals.

Please contact our staff no later than September 19, 2013 to discuss your agency’s work to
provide a written response to the following requests relating to each regulation issued by HHS

since January 20, 2009:

1. The number of days the public was initially allowed to make comments on each

regulation;

2. The date upon which the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) received informally
and formally each regulation;

3. The date upon which OMB returned each regulation to HHS;

4, An explanation of how HHS determined the length of its period for public comment for

each regulation; and
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5. An explanation of any extensions of the period for public comment granted for each
regulation.

If you have additional questions or comments, please contact Mandy Schaumburg or Joe
Wheeler of the committee staff at (202) 225-4527.

Sincerely,

1O VIRGINIA FOXX
Chai¢¥inan Chairwoman
Committee on Education and the Workforce Subcommittee on Higher Education and

Workforce Training
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DAVID P, ROE TODD ROKITA

Chairman Chairman

Subcommittee on Health, Employment, Subcommittee on Early Childhood,
Labor, and Pensions Elementary, and Secondary Education
Enclosure

CC:  The Honorable George Miller, Senior Democratic Member, Committee on Education and
the Workforce




